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Artist Statement

I am a painter.  Oil is my main medium.  A mostly abstract painter before,
figures now dominate my work.  I have fun painting people I know,
including myself.   My focus lies in conveying the presence of the person;
therefore, the Identity of the person is not of central importance.  I
like to keep my lines and strokes loose.  I keep traces of earlier marks
there to convey the sense of time.  I leave some areas unresolved for
mystery and give viewers room for further thoughts.  The exposed feet that
signify intimacy and closeness are the focal points in many of my recent
paintings.   In addition to feet,  birthday cakes, books, bathtubs, and
ghosts are some of the recurring themes.   Currently I am working on a
series inspired by the Japanese woodblock prints, “One hundred beautiful
women at famous places of Edo”.   This new series allows me to explore the
duality of time and space that I have always been interested in, and at
the same time letting a hint of my Japanese heritage into my work.

Exhibition Statement: 
"Coming, Going, and In Between", St. Botolph Club (May 2025)
Hellos and goodbyes, arrivals and departures - moments of coming and
going, where the presence lingers even after someone leaves.  The theme
began with my painting, “See You Soon,” which captures the moment of two
friends parting by car after a visit.  The works in this exhibition
explore not only the act of coming and going, but also the closeness
formed through visiting, staying overnight, and the longing to meet my
great-grandfather, whom I never had the chance to know in person.


